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SEPTEMBER IS NEW GENERATIONS MONTH 

Today: Dr. Lee Harman, MD - Polio Eradication 

Next Week:  David Stark - Rotary at Work 

Happy Birthday 
Sep. 3: Dave & Sharon Rempel 
Sep. 4: Doris & Ted Gagel 

Happy Anniversary 
Sep. 2: Debbie & Fraser MacRae Sep. 1: Clint Callison 

Sep. 8: Laura Cherrille 

Invocation 

CALENDAR OF CLUB EVENTS: 
Date Time Event Venue 

Sep. 23  Rotary Duck Race Cheque Presentation Meadow Gardens Golf Club 

Oct. 27 noon District Governor Bill Robson’s official visit  
 

FRISBEE GOLF, SUNDAY AUGUST 23 AT DAVE REMPEL’S PLACE 

 

Last Sunday we had a terrific Frisbee Golf Tournament at Dave 
Rempel’s place. This was a joint event of the Haney, Port Moody 
and Meadow Ridge Clubs. Not only tried we to beat the other 
clubs, but we also strengthened the fellowship between the 
three Clubs, what is more important. 

Many thanks to our hosts 
Dave and Sharon Rempel. 

In the process of having fun, we 
cleared $503 for Polio Eradication. 

 

 In the mean time here are some pictures, and all of them can be 
seen on our website.  

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

Rotary Moment  

President Mark Forster had a Rotary Moment when he visited 
the Haney Club and was told by past President Ken Holland that 
the singing of the National Anthem always sounds better when 
we show up at their Club. (This must have given Mark the 
courage to lead us in the singing of O’ Canada.)  

Cheque Presentation 

 

Community Service Committee Chair Adrienne Dale presented a 
cheque in the amount of $500 to Dave Rempel on behalf of the 
Caribbean Festival Society. 

David (who said that he will take advantage of every opportunity 
to talk) said that the festival was a great success notwithstanding 
certain problems of getting used to the new venue at the Albion 
Fairgrounds.  David was on the Festival committee and worked 
hard to make the event a success. 
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Happy and Sad 

First on his feet (with another opportunity to talk) was Dave 
Rempel, who was particularly happy that the Frisbee Golf event 
(which was held on Sunday, August 23 at his bird sanctuary) 
involved a number of children, who thoroughly enjoyed the 
event. Three clubs participated (Meadow Ridge, Haney, and Port 
Moody), and Dave thanked all those who attended, with a 
particular tribute to our club President who cooked the pulled 
pork that everyone enjoyed.  $457 was raised for Polio Plus. Dave 
is looking forward to the exchange trip to Russia in which he and 
Ineke Boekhorst will be participating (providing that his Russian 
visa arrives on time). 

Walter Volpatti was sad to point out that only 21 of our 34 
members had so far paid their annual dues. 

Eric Mollema, together with his wife Urma, Jim Michals and 
Brian Bekar attended the District’s Golf Fun event. 

Ineke was happy that her Russian visa has arrived, thanked 
everyone that participated in the garage sale which raised $503 
for International Service Projects, and said that a good time was 
had by all at the Frisbee golf event. 

 

Highest score ……………………………Lowest score 

 [“Ineke’s team, named the “Frolicking Frisbees”, which included 
Sharon Kyle and Laurie Anderson, should have won the 
tournament because it got the highest score, but apparently that 
is not the way it works! - It must have been the magic sun glasses 
and Hawaiian leis. “ 
Ken Holland was definitely the best long-distance disc thrower, 
while our own Mark Forster managed to throw a Frisbee right 
over the roof of David’s house even though he aimed in the 
opposite direction.] 

Mark Vosper stated that the Hospice Store was pleased to 
receive the left over articles from our club’s garage sale. 

Karen Duffield was happy to be back at the club (and we were all 
happy to see her back). Fortunately Paul’s diagnosis was not 
cancer, although it was pulmonary fibrosis. Karen turned her 
name into Karen Hendrickson.  She performed this trick by 
getting married in July. 

Family Matters 

Ineke said that Lindsay Hendy is back from Fort McMurray, and 
his work may be affected by the slowdown in the oil industry.  
While down here, he can be found at his old stomping grounds at 
MNP.  Lindsay also stated that his mother is now in long-term 
care and suffering from dementia which prevents her from 
verbally communicating with others.  

Speaker - Dictionary 4 Life Project 

Our guest speaker was Russ 
McMurchie, who is the District 
5050’s new Literacy Chair. 
Russ joined the Rotary Club of Port 
Coquitlam Centennial in February 
2006, and has the distinction of 
having 100% attendance since 
joining Rotary.  Despite only retiring 
as an Insurance Broker a year ago, he 
has been a very active member. For 
his first six years, he was the Weekly 
Bulletin Editor, held various Chairs, 

then Vice President, the 2010 President, and is now back being 
the Vice President this year for another run at the top of the job 
in 2016/2017. 

Russ’s topic was the Dictionary 4 Life Project.  
These colourful and illustrated dictionaries 
started out as a project from a Rotary Club in 
England which continues to cover a portion of the 
book’s cost. 

Russ demonstrated that he likes the English sense of humour by 
reading to us a number of advertisements that appeared in 
British publications, such as: 

“Used wedding dress for sale; worn only once - BY MISTAKE!” 
and 

“For Sale: Complete set of the Encyclopedia Britannica - no 
longer needed as I got married and my wife knows everything”.  

The Port Coquitlam Club is distributing these excellent 
dictionaries to grade 5 students in both the public and private 
schools in their municipality. They have received excellent 
response from the teachers and the students who receive them.  
The books cost $10 each and must be ordered through the Port 
Coquitlam Club by November 15, 2015 in order to receive the 
books for 2016 (they must be ordered through the Port 
Coquitlam Club as only one order per District will be accepted by 
the suppliers).  Port Coquitlam Club gets a grant from our Rotary 
District to help defray the cost, and is this year looking for a 
sponsor as well. 

50/50 

Our President tried to hit on the Queen but all he got was the 8 
of Clubs.  (No wonder he threw the Frisbee right over the roof of 
David’s house - he missed his Mark because he couldn’t see the 
Forster for the trees). 

Punography 

According to Russ McMurchie’s Dictionary 4Life, a thesaurus 
is a dinosaur with an extensive vocabulary. 

The book I got at Bob S.’s funeral service was about anti-
gravity. I can’t put it down.  

At Dave’s Golf event on Sunday, I wondered why the frisbee 
was getting bigger - then it hit me. 

Submitted by Laurie Anderson 


